From: Jim Moir
To: Planning Email

Subject: RDN - Whiskey Creek off road training area for ATVs and UTVs - submission for support

Date: Thursday, October 5, 2023 7:51:53 AM

[You don't often get email from Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

EXTERNAL Verify links before clicking.

To Regional District of Nanaimo,

Re: Whiskey Creek ATV/UTV off road training area

I am in support of this idea and location for the purposes of an ATV/UTV off road training area.

As a Canada Safety Council (CSC) Chief Instructor for the ATV/UTV/Snowmobile profiles it would be nice to have a designated off road training area that does not require multiple approvals to use for a one day ATV or UTV operator safety training course.

I am a retired RCMP member. As such I abide by the rules in place for training areas.

I understand much of Vancouver Island is behind lock and key where possible training locations might be available.

So having Whiskey Creek not being a restricted access for a Chief Instructor like myself or families training their new operators such as family members or friends would be of great help. Especially if families are abiding by the law it allows young people to train on their machines legally.

If you wish a further discussion on this matter please let me know.

Regards

Jim Moir AJM Summit Safety Training & Consulting Inc CSC Chief Instructor - ATV/UTV/Snowmobile